Personal Statement Writing TIPS
For UCSF Students Matching in Ob-Gyn

Dear Students,

Here are some general guidelines to help you structure your personal statements. Also, please be sure to show your statements to Dr. Lager or Dr. Stotland, your career advisor, and at least one more faculty member for their feedback. Remember that after September 15, Dr. Autry will no longer be available to review your personal statements.  

· First, keep in mind that your application will most likely be skimmed the first time around when the program is deciding to interview you or not, so try to keep the paragraphs short and the rhythm fast and jazzy. One page is best. Your personal statement will be read more carefully right before you are interviewed and possibly one more time just before the ranking list is made. 
· Think of your personal statement as a cover letter for a job application.

· Give your readers a clear vision of the type of ob-gyn you will become. If you are not sure yet, do not worry, state your best guess. They want to see that you have a vision and goals. They know that most students will grow and change throughout residency in unexpected ways.

· Generally, it is best to organize your experiences chronologically.
· Students often start with a catchy, personal anecdote, but we have been informed that most residencies prefer you do NOT include this because they have many, many statements to read and need your statement to be as concise as possible. 

· With that said, be sure to focus on what makes you stand out, your specific interests, experiences, skills, and what you want to contribute to the field, the residency, the world.

· Start each paragraph with a topic sentence.

· Your first paragraph should state your reasons for wanting to be an ob-gyn. Patient relationships are probably one reason, but be sure to include more so that they can see that you enjoy the full spectrum of ob-gyn. You could include experiences during undergraduate years, if you had experiences that related directly to women’s health, but most students start with their experiences in med school. Think about the hats you want to wear as an ob-gyn, such as educator, researcher, clinician, advocate, activist, etc.
· One way to focus subsequent paragraphs is to select an experience that helped you to further develop a particular skill and perhaps helped you to realize something about your own interests. You can start with the skill, and then give an experience as an example; or start with the experience, and then discuss the skills you developed. Write about skills developing, being developed, and skills that you want to continue to develop to give a picture of your past, present, and most importantly, your future selves.
· Some commonly included paragraph topics are the following: research, teaching/education, leadership, team/communication, surgical/clinical experiences, patient relations, patient education, global health, social justice, policy work, and advocacy. 
· Also, include how you responded to your third-year rotation and your sub-internship in ob-gyn. 
· If you worked on a research project and/or took a year off, be sure to write a paragraph about it. 
· Also, remember that writing is mostly rewriting and it is common for students to write 5-10 drafts.

· For your concluding paragraph, include:
· What are you looking for in a residency? What do you want to contribute?
· Do your plans beyond residency include a career in academia, basic/clinical research, a fellowship, teaching?
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